September 26, 2002

Dave Harbour

Publisher

Northern Gas Pipelines

2440 E Tudor Rd. #463

Anchorage, AK 99507

Dave,

As requested, here are some thoughts about our recent trip to Washington. Last week, Senator John Torgerson and I spent a hot and humid four days lobbying the joint conference members of the Federal Energy Bill. I feel this was only partially successful because most of the members we wanted to see were tied up in the CAFÉ standards debate, however the staff members we contacted were quite receptive to our presentations.

The Gas Line discussion have been linked with ANWR and these issues should come up next week.  We were told that ANWR is dead by some offices, while others felt confident that some form of compromise was “probable”.

We concentrated on the gas line incentives being touted as absolutely necessary by the operators to make the construction “pencil out”.  Our congressional delegation requested us to keep the pressure on for opening the Coastal Plain of ANWR, because they didn’t want any of the committee members to feel Alaska was in a mood to trade one project for the other.

The major sticking point we found on the federal gas line package was approval of either the $3.25 “floor” at Henry Hub in Alberta or $1.25 at the well head.  Most of the other issues we have been lobbying for appear to be acceptable; i.e. 1.) the highway route through the Yukon and Alberta to the U.S., 2.) in-state use of gas, and 3.) ad valorem tax relief restricted to the construction period.  The access issue does not seem to be a big problem with congress but the operators are very reluctant because (according to them) construction cost adjustment at some time after operation begins would be “too sticky”.

The major problem we’re still having with some congressional members is their perception that the floor mentioned above is a preferential give away that will cost the government millions of dollars. The administration is also objecting to this. We spent considerable time explaining that there are two major misconceptions with their objections. First, it does not represent an out-of-pocket cost as it represents a tax credit, which has a tax makeup provision if the U.S. price reaches $4.85 a thousand cubic feet (actually based on BTU content). Secondly, both the concerned congressional members and the administration are using an antiquated price forecast of some $2.00 per MCF ten years from now, ignoring the multitude of forecasts of a gas deficiency by that time which will essentially assure a price well above the $3.25 Henry Hub or the $1.25 well head price.

Finally, we reminded the members that federal incentives are already granted for deep-water Gulf of Mexico gas, coal gas, and many other costly and/or remote important energy sources, so that such an incentive for Alaska gas is not a “preferential subsidy” as some of the members from gas producing states like to call it.  We reassured them that Alaska gas would not drop their prices as they fear.

We left the enclosed information packet with each member of the Joint Committee which (if they will read it) should put their minds at ease and cause them to vote favorably.

Dave, if I can answer any question you may have, let my office know.

Sincerely,

Representative Joseph P. Green

Vice-Chair, Joint Committee on Natural Gas Pipelines

enclosure

